
30 November 2021 

Request for Official Information responded to under the Local Government and 
Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) (the Act) – reference: OIR2122-
123 

I refer to your information request we received on 8 November 2021 for the following: 

I write further to the 28 September minutes of CAP. Section 5 (III) states:  "Maven 
 provided overview of the Social Impact Assessment."

Could you please provide a copy of the Social Impact Assessment. 

Council response regarding your request 

The minutes from the 28 September CAP meeting refer to a verbal overview that was given 
advising what the Social Impact Assessment work would involve. As such, your request is 
declined as the information you seek does not exist, despite reasonable efforts to locate it, 
Section 17(e) of the Act refers. 

Please note, a copy of the scope for the Social Impact Assessment was provided to you on 
7 September 2021, as part of one of your previous requests.    

You have the right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can be sent 
by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax to (04) 471 2254, or by post to The 
Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 

Ngā mihi 

Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka 




